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	Media Inquiry on Impacts of State Budget Cuts
Today, Media Relations was contacted by the Los Angeles Times, Daily News, Daily Breeze and Curbed LA blog regarding local transit impacts of state budget cuts. After checking with Government Relations, Capital Planning and Finance, staff gave reporters rough estimates of potential impacts but noted that the Governor may still blue pencil budget items before he is expected to sign it tomorrow.  
Staff first noted that this fiscal year we have budgeted $227 million in STA funds that we anticipated receiving but have actually only received about $23 million. The adopted state budget initially would have provided the county with $136 million less in STA monies than we anticipated and it is likely that the Governor will zero out our remaining STA money this fiscal year.  We project a loss of $90.9 million each year, for the next four fiscal years.  
Staff also noted that these are the best and worst of times for Metro.  On the positive side, Los Angeles County will benefit from the federal stimulus package and we are also gearing up for receipt of Measure R monies later this year however, the state action undercuts us.  

Reporters also asked if we will raise fares and cut service.  Staff responded that Measure R mandates that fares for seniors, students, the disabled and Medicare recipients be kept at current levels for five years and that a general fare increase for regular customers, scheduled for July 1, 2009, be pushed back a year.  There are no plans for major service cuts.  A hiring freeze and restrictions on professional service contracts has been imposed but these are not enough to offset the state funding cuts.  The Metro Board will have to deal with the funding situation this spring, probably when it considers the draft FY10 budget.
Metro Bus vs. Building Accident
This morning, Media Relations staff responded to a Metro Bus collision in Altadena. The Line 180 bus operator was traveling south bound on El Molino Street making a left hand turn on Mariposa Avenue when it appears she lost control of the bus, sending the bus into a storefront.  The operator was the only person on board the bus at the time, as the bus had not gone into service.  She received a minor cut to her elbow.  The bus remained lodged in the store for most of the day as the building received substantial damages. 
Channels 2/9, 5 &11 covered the story on local morning news with audio and video feeds.  In addition, the Pasadena Star News sent a photographer.  Stories on the accident may run tonight and tomorrow.
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